REDD+ SWG INTERVENTION TO THE CONTACT GROUP ON REDD+, SBSTA 37
Thank you Co-Chairs. My name is Daniela Rey, I am speaking on behalf of the REDD Plus Safeguards Working Group, which comprises civil society organizations from North and South and indigenous groups. We support the intervention given by Indigenous Peoples Organizations. Parties have an unprecedented opportunity to advance efforts to reduce carbon emissions while improving forest governance, respecting human rights, and addressing drivers of deforestation and forest degradation.  We ask Parties that:
· National Forest Monitoring Systems should provide information on emissions, implementation of safeguards, additional benefits from REDD Plus, and drivers of deforestation. Thus, it is important to maintain the link between forest monitoring systems and Safeguards Information Systems or SIS.
· On MRV, we ask that Parties provide flexibility to measure multiple benefits of REDD Plus beyond emissions reductions, and allow, as appropriate, simplified carbon MRV as a way to facilitate payments for results.
· We call on Parties to determine the timing and frequency of submitting the summary information by COP 19, and to decide on a process for SBSTA to develop further guidance for the SIS. We propose this process includes a call for submissions next year from both Parties and Observers which makes recommendations for further guidance based on experience.
· Finally, we ask Parties to extend SBSTA’s mandate on drivers of deforestation, recognizing that ALL Parties should address deforestation and forest degradation, including through demand-side measures. 

We have suggested text amendments for National Forest Monitoring Systems and MRV and will be making further suggestions to support the process on SIS and drivers. Thank you again for the opportunity to share our views. 
